PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION

 

MEETING MINUTES

                                                          AUGUST 8, 2007, 6PM

     Emergency Operations Center
Anchorage Alaska
ATTENDENCE





RaeShaun Bibbs






Karen Cameron






Sharon Chamard







James Hubbard






Mark Mew






Sam O’Connor






Anthony Piper

Ross Plummer


Michelle Weston

Lynda Zaugg – Chair


Kayia Rudolf – EOC Intern


Jennie Morris – Citizen


ABSENT and EXCUSED

Raymond Faust


Preycous Council


Heather Handyside

BRIEFINGS
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT - DEPUTY CHIEF ROSS PLUMMER


DC Plummer reported that the Legislature has approved funds for the Area Wide Radio Network Systems which is an upgraded system that will provide better 
Communications between the City, the Schools, Inner Building and Network. DC Plummer adds that the Anchorage Police Department Headquarter Building Expansion was not approved at this time.

ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT - MICHELLE WESTON

Michelle Weston reports that most items in their Ten Million Dollar Laundry Request List were approved by the Legislator with the exception of the Station 11 Addition which was vetoed by the Governor. Weston adds that currently there are 46 Vacancies in Personnel Positions therefore creating the need for Overtime to 
be used on a daily basis.  Weston states she expects twenty to thirty new hires by August 17, 2007, which of course, will eventually ease the strain of the Use of Overtime.
ANCHORAGE SCHOOL DISTRICT - MARK MEW
Mark Mew reports that together with the Anchorage Police Department the Two Million Dollar Area Wide Radio Network System has been purchased and will improve external and internal Agency use and will boost the signal to 700 MG and Antenna strong enough to capture UHF and will support two Systems. Mr. Mew also reports that the funds are approved for half of the building locks for Security Door Areas. Mr. Mew also reports that a practice drill for the Tri-Age Training Portion of an Emergency Plan for a Search and Rescue Exercise will take place soon in the Anchorage School District.

ANCHORAGE PORT SECURITY SPECIALIST - JAMES HUBBARD
Mr. Hubbard reports on the AMSTEP Program Exercise that took place recently with Multi Agencies. Mr. Hubbard states this program was initiated to strengthen the Nation's ability to prevent and respond to as well as Recover from a Transportation Security Incident in the Port and Maritime Environment.  This Exercise Integrates Federal, State, Local Governments and Private Sector efforts to prevent, prepare for, respond to and recover from Terrorist Attacks and other Emergencies occurring in Western Alaska. This Exercise uses a Security Scenario at the Port of Anchorage and involves members of the Upper Cook Inlet Area Maritime Security Committee (UCIAMSC) and levels of the Federal State and Local Agencies.  West Side Patrol Sam O'Connor reports that he observed the drill and commented objectively. Mr. O'Connor reports that many of the groups responded quickly with no hesitations and that the Truck Drivers often are the first to know when an Emergency is about to occur. Mr. Hubbard states the next task will be to address and discuss the topic of the "Unified Command" as a necessary resolution as to decide which Agencies will be in Command during an event and what their Jurisdictions are.
CITIZEN - JENNY MORRIS
Mrs. Jenny Morris on her own behalf spoke about her own experience as a traffic accident victim about being struck by a driver whom should not have been driving. Mrs. Morris states the driver in this accident had over One Thousand Dollars in traffic fines and therefore should not have been driving. Thanks to Mrs. Morris addressing Governor Palin on an individual basis on the issue, the Bill has been signed into Law. This new Law restricts the driver licenses of licensees whose fines total over the amount of One Thousand Dollars in a particular time frame.


WEST SIDE COMMUNITY PATROL - SAM O'CONNOR
Mr. Sam O'Connor reports that there will be a new Citizen Academy starting In October at the Anchorage Police Department Training Center beginning at 6:30;m to 9:30pm and encourages Citizens to sign up for and attend this valuable program.

UAA CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROFESSOR - DR. SHARON CHAMARD, PHD
Dr. Chamard comments on the recent closure of a local treatment center. Dr. Chamard, along with Mr. Mark Mew comments that Politicians direct where the funding is appropriated and re-appropriated each year and therefore can become a problem for some facilities that do not receive adequate funding to keep their doors open. Dr. Chamard states that the April Elections have passed a liquor tax of ten percent and that 60% of these funds should go to Law Enforcement while 40% should go to Treatment Programs.
OLD BUSINESS
A letter drafted and sent to the Municipal Traffic Engineer regarding the Chilkoot Charlies Pedestrian Cross Walk area to be deferred to the next meeting.

Next Meeting September 12, 2007 at the EOC, 1305 E St. at 6pm

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm.

Respectfully,

Sandy Christensen
